
             Old Salem Farm  

        2021 COVID-19  

   Addendum 1/27/21 

             Protocols and Action Plan for Indoor Competitions  

 

Old Salem Farm continues its dedication to the safety of all individuals at our indoor events.  
We would like to thank everyone for their continued cooperation.  To properly mitigate risks 
associated with COVID-19 we have added these additional guidelines  

The following protocols will apply to all upcoming indoor events until further notice.  

Masks MUST be worn when not mounted on a horse.  Everyone on the show grounds 
must always keep a distance of at least 6 feet apart.  

 

Stabling - Barn Isles 

• For safety of all please only Trainers and Grooms should be in the barn isles during 
horse shows.  Riders can briefly retrieve their items but under no circumstance 
should anyone be hanging out or congregating in the barns. 

• We ask that you frequently sanitize the area and leave enough space to properly 
social distance from others. 

• Please do not walk-through another barns isle. In main barn please walk around the 
building to get to your destination. 
 

Viewing Areas  

• Absolutely NO SPECTATORS.  A spectator is a person who is not a trainer, rider, 
groom or one parent for a minor child.  Siblings, grandparents, other family members 
or friends will not be permitted and may be asked to leave. 
 

• We have added panel dividers to help keep people separate from one another. 
Please view or eat then leave to allow others to view and or get warm.  In general,     
we estimate you should not be there longer then a ½ hr. at a time.   
 

• The viewing area will have a cleaning person working non-stop to disinfect all areas 
including restrooms. Please be cooperative and help keep all the areas clean. 
 

•  Portable bathrooms will continue be on site for your convenience and sanitized 
frequently. 
 


